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June 13, 2025 
 
 
Honorable Members of the City Council 
Through the Office of the Mayor 
City Hall – One Roosevelt Square 
Mount Vernon, NY 10550 
 
Dear Honorable Members: 
 
This letter comes to respectfully request that the City Council enact legislation that will enable the Mayor 
and the Mount Vernon Youth Bureau (youth services agency) to enter into an inter-municipal agreement 
(IMA) with the Westchester County Youth Bureau in the amount of $16,666.67 from July 1, 2025, through 
September 30, 2025 to support the Youth Bureau’s 2025 Summer Youth Employment Program & Training 
Program.  
 
The objective of the program is to provided youth between the ages 16-24 with six-weeks of comprehensive 
training and work experience. These activities will promote transferrable skills, build self-esteem, build 
character, provide an overview of the workplace, and increase employability skills.   
 
Funds for this program are to be accounted for in revenue code A2229.8 for appropriations in budget code 
A7312.101 (Youth Employment) and A7312.803 (FICA). There is no matching obligation for this grant. 
Should you require further information, please feel free to contact me at (914) 665-2344 or by email at 
Dburrell@cmvny.com.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Debbie Burrell-Butler  
Executive Director, MBA 
 
Enclosed: Award Letter  
 
CC:  Shawyn Patterson-Howard, Mayor  
 Darren Morton, Comptroller 
 Brian Johnson, Corporation Counsel 
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